Per Bishop Spaulding’s directive the obligation to attend Sunday Mass is dispensed, therefore, no sin is incurred by practicing Catholics for not praying the Mass on Sundays. This is a strategy to limit the contact of people and thus limit the spread of this virus. The Bishop has also directed all priests in the diocese to say “Private” Masses daily for their respective flocks. By Private Mass he means that there cannot be more than 10 people present, so I will be praying for and blessing everyone of Immaculate Conception from afar, so to speak. I have had the church directory brought into the church and blessed it. I will be praying over it every day as I say Mass. I will be at ICC as usual on Wednesday and Sunday to say my Private Mass and be available for Confessions, counseling and any other pastoral needs members of the parish may need. I will close by reminding you what the Bishop wrote in his Monday decree. Honor the Sabbath, refrain from unnecessary work Sunday, offer prayers such as reciting the Rosary, reading the readings from Sunday Mass and/or praying the Stations of the Cross at home. Where possible take advantage of opportunities to watch celebrations of Mass online. Please continue to send your weekly offerings to the office: 100 Chapel Rd., Pulaski, TN 38478. We need to continue paying bills and count on these monies to continue the support of our parish.
Sincerely,

Father George Panthanickal, CMI

